
 

 

 

 
Faculty Assembly Meeting 
 
MINUTES    November 15th, 2019          12:30 PM  GH 207 
MEETING CALLED BY: Professor John Zimmerman, Faculty Assembly President 





 

 

Dr Malm also gave an update on the campus’s five-year-capital plan. This is focused on buildings, and  
will work more on refurbishing existing buildings than constructing new ones.  
 
Dr. Malm’s final update was about the campus’s investigation of scheduling software, notably Ad Astra. 
We will also be looking into academic catalog software.  
 
The faculty had no more questions, so Dr. Malm finished his report, and Professor Zimmerman turned 
over the floor to Dr. Daniel Primozic, Dean of Instruction for UNM-Gallup. 
 



 

 

 
INFORMATION    CFO’S REPORT     MR. ROBERT   
          GRIEGO 
   
CFO Griego led off his report by discussing his work on the five-year financial plans. They will be 
published on the CFO’s website. Currently, his office has been concentrating on the construction of the 
new building, and progress is going well. They are coming across less rock than expected, which is one 
reason for being ahead of schedule. Mr. Griego added that some of the amenities that had had to be cut 
from the building plan because of the anticipated cost of dealing with the rock will be added back in. The 
grand opening will be in April, thanks to the delivery of a prefab building near this time. 
 



 

 

Dean was working on a way to justify the SACs. Faculty replied that he might be, but he had stated that 
the SACs would be cut in the future. Other faculty pointed out that the more recent policy (see 
attached) is supporting the SACs. 
 
Assembly members discussed the fact that different colleges handle the SAC policy differently. We 
have doubled the amount from what some positions are other colleges offer. 
 
One faculty member asked whether SAC offers will be part of the collective bargaining process in the 
future. The response was that it was possible, but not in the same way that the Assembly was currently 
discussing them. 
 
Other faculty discussed the fact that working title and clear duties and responsibilities should be part of 
the policy, along with the standardized pay scale. The Dean’s letter to the Provost (see attached) does 
not specify these criteria. For equity purposes, there should be a clear process for evaluation. Also, just 
because the SACs are equal in pay doesn’t mean equity pertains to all aspects of them.  
 
One faculty member said that our heavy teaching load means that we should not be supporting SACs. 
Another option would be course releases as opposed to SACs. A question then arose as to whether 
someone would have a SAC or a course release with a 4-4 load, and whether if, were SACs abolished, 
a position like a coordinator might have a three-course teaching load instead. The answer was that it 
could be possible.  
 
SACs, one Assembly member stated, are an easy solution because they are financial. Getting rid of 
them in favor of course releases would perhaps work against the institution by depriving students of 
teachers. 
 
Nothing, the Assembly was reassured, would be finally decided today. This was a fact-finding 
discussion; voting will need to be part of some later Assembly meeting.  
 
One person said that it was hard to commit to something long-term with 



 

 

 
When the pay remains low, Dr. Simcox and Professor DeYoung explained, the faculty suffer from 
overexploitation of their labor. This can include low pay for teaching summer classes, as well.  
 
Some full-time faculty have mentioned difficulties with retaining quality adjuncts because of the pay 



 

 

 
No other faculty had questions, so Dr. Simcox and Professor DeYoung ended their report and the 
Assembly moved on to the discussion about the Institutional Equity and Fairness Task Force.  
 
 
DISCUSSION ITEM  INSTITUTIONAL EQUITY  DR. ANTOINETTE ABEYTA 
    & FAIRNESS TASK FORCE  AND DR. JOHN BURKE  
  
Dr. Abeyta and Dr. Burke began the discussion by talking about the questions they hoped the task force 
could help answer. What are ideas on how to evaluate equity and inclusion in the future of UNM-
Gallup? Faculty have made changes to representation (by gender and race as well as division) on 
committee rosters, and we should make other changes in the name of equity 
 
Dr. Abeyta and Dr. Burke also discussed how equity might apply to adjunct pay, general faculty 
recruitment, and hiring. For example, job descriptions can be written more carefully before being 



 

 

vulnerable communities, and electing Native and Business and Applied Technology faculty to the 
Assembly Operations Committee. With this, the discussion wrapped up, and Professor John 
Zimmerman reclaimed the floor. 
 
 
INFORMATION  COMMITTEE REPORTS  COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
DISCUSSION   





 

 

Attachments 
 



 

 

 
 Definitions 
 
 Special Administrative Component (SAC). 



 

 

  b. A compensation amount should be assigned to the SAC; this amount could be based on 
the following factors: the numbers of people being managed (faculty, staff, graduate/undergraduate 
students); budget; grants administered by the unit; and special programs or projects which have impact 
and contribute to the larger University mission. If other factors are used, these should be clearly 
identified. 
 
  c. The compensation amount referred to in 3.b. should derive from a general standardized 
payment scale; the amount of the SAC should reflect the factors identified in 3.b., and in the interests of 
equity should be awarded consistently. (The amounts could be a set dollar amount or a range, or the SAC 
could be a set percentage of base pay.) 
 
  d. The term of the SAC should be defined, and criteria for renewals should be clear. Once 
the term of service is complete, the SAC will also end. 
 
 4. In 



 

 

Dean of Instruction Office 
 


